15 December 82

NANCY BASMAJIAN

Director

ACYOA Junior Dividion

Diocese of the Armenian Church
828 Brighton Street
Philadelphia, PA 19111

Dear Nancy,

We are presently considering making available to the ACYOA Chapters and Parishes
of our Diocese an "Installation of Officers” format/service.

At thie time,,does the Junior Division utilize any such format, or do the indivi-
dual parishes make up their own? If you have something, please send it so that
we may maintain some type of continuttgy

We know that years ago such formats and services were peeparad, but as of yea

have not found anything really worthwhlée reviving.

Hope you ara well and finding the time to enjoy this most blessed season of the
HOly Bitght. Bast regards for a joyods holiday to you and your family.

Sincerely yours,

JAMES MAGARIAN
Executive Secratary - ACYOA
Diocese of the Armenian Church




